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From the President’s Office 

 

Dear Campus Community, 

International Day was a nice event on our campus last week. I 
know a number of students and faculty who learned either how 
to plan a class for study abroad or how to go about teaching 
abroad during the summer. The presentations were informative 
and I was impressed with the number of representatives from 
various countries who were in attendance. I believe that 
diversity and internationalization are crucial to higher 
education and I’m happy that it is important enough to be 
included in our strategic plan.  A thank you goes to Dr. Garcia 
for planning and organizing the event.  
 
Speaking of the Strategic Plan, please read through the draft 
that I sent out on Friday and provide feedback. The four goals 
remain the same but some strategies have been modified and 
KPI’s revisited. This document will continue to be our guide 
when making important decisions about the institution and 
help us prioritize our efforts on behalf of the students. I am 
pleased that almost everyone I speak to about our plan agrees 
that we must be first and foremost student focused.  
 
I want to welcome Kathy Fuller to our campus who will step in 
for Dr. McKenzie as the Interim Vice President for Student 
Success. Kathy is an experienced administrator with familiarity 
in a number of student service capacities. She is a well-known 
civic leader who is tireless in her efforts to improve the quality 
of life in our community. Her skills will serve our institution 
well and I am excited to have her on board. When you see 
Kathy, I hope you will stop and welcome her back to our 
campus.  
 
Have a great semester! 
 

 
Dr. Ken Van Winkle 
President 
New Mexico State University Alamogordo 

 
TWO Food Trucks on Campus 

Beginning Next Week 
 

 
We are pleased to announce that beginning next week, 
we will have at least TWO food trucks on our campus.   
 
The Hummingbird Bistro food truck will serve breakfast 
and lunch on Mondays and Tuesdays from 8am-2:00pm, 
and Chaos Bistro will serve lunch on Wednesdays from 
11am-2:30pm.  The food trucks will be parked in the 
Faculty Parking Lot in front of the Faculty Office. 
 
The Hummingbird Bistro menu for Tuesday, September 
6th will be breakfast burritos starting at 8am. A 
vegetarian option will be available at breakfast! Lunch 
will be Nathan's jumbo dogs, hand-pressed all beef 
burgers, and fresh-cut fries. 
 
Please Like and Follow the New Mexico State University 
Alamogordo Facebook page for announcements, special 
deals, and prizes!  You may even win free lunch! 

 



 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
You can still submit an application for degree until 
October 2nd, however a $25 late fee will apply.  The 
deadline to apply for certificates for fall 2016 is October 
2nd.  The application is free for certificates. To start the 
process, see your academic advisor to verify all 
requirements have been met. Then login to MyNMSU, 
select Banner Self Service, select Student, then select 
Student Records and Degree Application. If you need 
assistance, contact your academic advisor.  

 
An online Certificate application is now available at 
http://nmsua.edu/certificate-application/.  
 
 

 Eat and complete September 28 – see John Barnes for 
details.  They hope to have a food truck, but we need to have 
a vendor questionnaire completed before we can advertise the 
name of the vendor. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The Townsend Library will be offering a preview and two week 
trial of a new database we are considering called Statista. 
Statista is a Data aggregation and research platform with 
statistics and information covering worldwide markets, 
industries, and societal topics. Learn more about Statista 
at http://www.statista.com/. For a free trial, visit 
Single Sign on Link.  Should we decide to purchase it, our 
campus license would be all-inclusive, which includes: unlimited 
access/clicks/downloads/simultaneous users/republication 
rights/etc and access via ip range / proxy server. Its primary 
features include: 

•      Information that is prepared and checked by Statista’s 
research team of more than 150 analysts in Hamburg, Germany 
•      A reports database with over 20,000 studies and 2,500 
exclusive Dossiers and industry reports to provide qualitative 
and quantitative data   
•      Over 18,000 private, public, and proprietary, North 
American, European, and Asian sources of information 
•      Statistics that can be directly downloaded in PNG/PDF, 
Excel, and PowerPoint formats 
•      An extensive selection of infographics for illustrative data 
visualization as a new learning tool 
•      Data that is prepared according to academic citation 
standards, with links to the original source for further research 
 
For more information, please call the Townsend library at (575) 
439-3650 
 

Constitution Day Online 2016 is Coming! 
 
 
September 12 – 17, Online Constitution Day at NMSU-A will take 
place in the Student Services course in Canvas.  
 
Constitution Day Online will feature an online discussion about 
the First Amendment right to free speech called, “Facing Off on 
Facebook:  Breaking Up is Hard to Do.”  
 
The discussion will be moderated by Kim Lopez Gallagher, 
Professor of Government, US History, and Philosophy. During 
Constitution Day Online, you will also have the chance to play 
games such as “Bill of Rights: Do I Have a Right?” where you head 
your own law firm specializing in the Bill of Rights and “Crisis of 
Nations” and where you can be the leader of your own nation!  
 
Links to videos and information about the US Constitution will 
also be provided.  
 
Contact the Office of Student Success to find out how you can 
become part of the Student Services course and participate in 
Constitution Day Online 2016!  
 
Also, keep an eye on the New Mexico State University 
Alamogordo Facebook page for an upcoming live discussion with 
Professor Lopez-Gallagher!  
 

 

The FIRST Tech Challenge, sponsored by NMSU-A, in 
cooperation with OteroSTEM, will be holding its first 
annual competition event on Saturday, December 17th 
from 7am-6pm at the Tays Center.  We are in need of 
approximately 30 volunteers interested to help with 
judging, checking in of teams, transport of score sheets 
and other opportunities. Training sessions will be provided 
for judges. Please contact Sarah Cerra (scerra@nmsu.edu; 
439-3763) if you are interested. This is the first event of its 
type in the state of New Mexico. Teams of high school and 
middle school aged students are expected from New 
Mexico, Arizona and Texas.  

Also, the FIRST LEGO League, sponsored by NMSU-A, in 
cooperation with OteroSTEM, will be holding its First 
Annual State Qualifier Event on Saturday, January 21st 
from 7am-6pm at the Tays Center. We are looking for 
approximately 60-70 volunteers interested in helping with 
judging, check in of teams, and other opportunities. 
Depending on the job, the hours will vary (judges will not 
be needed for the full 11 hours, but will require some 
training prior to the event- FLEXIBLE). Please contact 
Sarah Cerra (scerra@nmsu.edu; 439-3763) if you are 
interested.  

 

http://nmsua.edu/certificate-application/
http://www.statista.com/
https://www.statista.com/login/corporate/djenkins%40nmsu.edu/ad31e8966b2f90277a03cbb2ded7fc78244aba17772eb56429bd2c9b1a5d0156028706eb8767fdd11518cd4ee9f219006a73c67f5d9fbbf327a1842fa886e9fd
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NMSU-A Spotlight: Robynn O’Leary 
 

If you are passing through the Science Building, at NMSU-A, you should take time to meet Robynn O’Leary, the 
Assistant Professor of Physical Sciences and Geographic Information System (GIS) Specialist. Hired by the NMSU-A 
Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math (STEM) Grant at NMSU-A, she brought the project’s GIS hardware and 
software into working order and has developed curriculum that utilizes the system. Ms. O’Leary obtained her Bachelor 
of Science degree, in Geological Sciences from the University of Texas at Austin in 1998, and received her Master of 
Science degree in Geophysics from Texas A&M University in 1993. 
 
As it turns out, she is also an effective match to work in the campus’ Arts and Sciences Division, where she filled an 
important niche critical to the Associate of Science degree, where she teaches Survey of Geology (GEOL 111G), The 
Dynamic Earth (GEOL 212), The Planets (ASTR 105G), and Introduction to the Principles of GIS (OEGS 181). She has 
worked to improve the existing curriculum and bring online coursework to Quality Matters (QM) standards. QM strives 
to “promote and improve the quality of online education and student learning.” 
 
Ms. O’Leary came to NMSU-A from John Paul II Catholic High School, where she worked as a STEM Educator, and, 
because she has taught elementary school through graduate level classes, she’s a welcome member of the academic 
community in the NMSU-A area. Prior to working as a STEM Educator, she taught Environmental Geology and Earth 
Science, as an Adjunct Instructor at Tallahassee Community College. She also taught Introduction to Geology, at Barry 
University. 
 
In addition to her experience as an educator, Ms. O’Leary is an enthusiastic geologist, who, again, fits well into the 
New Mexico scheme, with experience in the petroleum industry at the Ocean Drilling Program of the University of 
Texas Institute for Geophysics, and ARCO Oil & Gas. Having a background at the Florida Department of Environmental 
Protection, along with more recent training in GIS, she has become involved in the regional GIS community. GIS plays 
an important role in the management of New Mexico’s military activity, vast federal lands, government planning and 
decision making, forestry and grazing resource administration, and petroleum industry development and planning.  
 
She has served as secretary, vice-chair, and chair for the Science Education section for the Southwest Area’s American 
Association for Advancement in Science (AAAS), and has been published in several journals, including School Science 
and Mathematics, as well as Tectonophysics, a journal focused on original research and reviews in the fields of 
kinematics, structure, composition, and dynamics of the solid earth at all scales. 
 
Aside from all that she has done as an educator, curriculum developer, and scientist, Robynn is an amazing person 
with a generous heart. Her co-workers and students appreciate her positive attitude and playful demeanor. She is a 
get-out-in-the-community type of person, and she is someone that you should get to know. If you would like to visit 
with Ms. Robynn O’Leary, you can find her in the Science Center in room 148 A. Her office number is (575) 439-3791 
and her email address is roOleary@nmsu.edu.  
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  Nominees for NMSU-A Student Government At-Large Senators 

 

The following three (3) students have been nominated to take a leadership role and represent the student body of New 
Mexico State University Alamogordo as At-Large Senators for the upcoming Fall 2016 and Spring 2017 semester.  

Raymond Martinez  

I realize that Student Government is to be the voice of students and show that their opinions, 
ideas, or thoughts matter.  I, Raymond Martinez, want to be that voice while making sure that the 
students' needs and ideas are met. I want to become involved and help find a way to improve our 
school. I've always been interested in what goes on during campus and would like to help in 
making decisions that affect the students.  Also, I will be able to help bring new ideas that will be 
helpful to student government.  I'm known to be loyal, responsible, and be a team player.  Student 
Government will be able to help develop my leadership skills. I hope this can be an opportunity for 
me to help make a difference for our NMSU-A.  

 

Gabriela Muñoz 

Hello! :)  I am interested in being considered for student government on the basis that I have been 
involved with the NMSU-A Student Government as well as Social Science Club (served as Vice 
President for 1 year), PTK (Public Relations 2nd term), used to be Chaplain in LULAC, as well as a 
volunteer in the community. I have volunteered for CASA, TBTN, I also coached for Otero County 
Youth Soccer League for six seasons. I feel that I can bring leadership skills to the table.  Thank you 
for your time and consideration.   

 

 

Kimberly Nickels 

I'm Kimba, and I would like to apply to be a member of the NMSU-A Student Government. I've 
been a student since 2013. I'm going for Graphic Design. I'm part of National Society of Leadership 
and Success, and on the E-board as the Social Event Chair. I take education very seriously. I 
recently got invited to join Sigma Alpha Lambda at the Main Campus. I think I could help out the 
students with their problems and concerns. I would like to see my experience of education over the 
years benefit for new students as they enter the college experience.  

 

Student Government Senators appropriate funding to student organizations, decide on major purchases to benefit the study 
body, represent the student body at major campus events, serve on campus-wide committees, and serve in an advisory 
capacity to the campus administrators. Please place your vote between September 13 and Friday, September 19 to confirm 
these students. 

All registered students are eligible to vote.  Watch your email for the link to the online ballot! 

Remember Your Vote is Important! 

 

 



 
 

 

Campus Christian Fellowship will be meeting on Tuesdays in the Mesh 
conference center (Located in the Science Building) from 12:00 pm-
1:00 pm. 

Everyone is welcome! For more info contact Orlando via email 
orgon@nmsu.edu. 

 

STEM Club Off and Running! 

The STEM club (Science Technology Engineering and Math) has met twice so far this semester.  We are planning lots of interesting activities 
and outreach opportunities, as well as professional development.  Several students will be participating in the 2016 New Mexico 
Undergraduate Student Research Conference in Las Cruces, September 29–October 1.  The conference provides an opportunity for students 
to present their research, listen to other’s research, and participate in workshops and network with professionals in their field. 

In September, the STEM club members will be attending a training session with the New Mexico Space History Museum. Members volunteer 
to show people around the museum and answer questions! Some other activities will be visiting the Valley of Fires, touring the Engineering 
Department at NMSU, Visiting the Trinity site, visiting a forensics lab, volunteering at the Youth & Teen Center on Holloman AFB, and 
participating in STEAM week at Father James B Hay Elementary School.  

It’s not too late to join in the fun! Our meetings are 12:30-1pm every Tuesdays in the Glass House!  
 
Contacts: 
Robynn O’Leary   
rooleary@nmsu.edu  
Office: SC 165 
 
Julia Morgan  
julcmor@nmsu.edu 
Office: SC 148 
 
 

 
Are you looking to get involved on campus and in the 
community but don't know how to do it? 

Join the Social Sciences Club! 

We are a campus organization that is heavily involved in 
the community.  We are a major sponsor of the "Take 
Back the Night" march and rally.  

We have sponsored clothing, food, & toys drives, as well as the Kids' 1 
mile fun run at the "Lady of the Mountain" run. Proceeds from this event 
directly benefit NMSU-A students in the form of scholarships. 

You do not have to be a social sciences major to join. In fact, many of the 
members are not.  Follow us on the NMSU-A Facebook page for an update 
on meeting place and time. 

It is time for Student Organizations to submit the 
charter renewal – let us know if your group plans to 
be active fall 2016-2017. 
 
Voting to confirm students will begin on Monday, 
September 13 through Friday, September 19.  
 

Three (3) students were noiminated to take a 
leadership role and represent the student body of 
New Mexico State University Alamogordo as At-
Large Senators for the upcoming Fall 2016 and 
Spring 2017 semester. Please place your vote 
between September 13 and Friday, September 19 to 
confirm these students.  Watch your e-mail. 

Student Government Senators appropriate funding 
to student organizations, decide on major purchases 
to benefit the study body, represent the student 
body at major campus events, serve on campus-wide 
committees, and serve in an advisory capacity to the 
campus administrators. 

The first Student Government meeting is scheduled 
on Friday, September 23 at 1:00 pm in Classroom 
Building, Room 201.  Student Government meetings 
are open meetings. All are welcome to attend. 

Remember Your Vote is Important! 
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